Notes of Meeting of HV Organising Group 

held at 8:00pm at the Mill Tavern on  18th March 2013.
Present:  : Ann Finlayson, Cyndy Lancaster, David Simmons, Doug Chandler, John Moxon, Ken Griffiths, Victoria Leake, Nikki Barton, Peter Isherwood, Lesley Banfield,  Robert Serman, Stewart Brown (Chairman), Stephen Mulliner 
 Jane Chandler, David Round, Maria Mateo
Apologies: Matthew Bowcock, Sarah Nash, James Mackie, Richard Oldham
Notes of Previous Meeting: 
The notes of the meeting held on 26th February 2012 were reviewed and confirmed as an accurate record of decisions taken and actions agreed at that meeting, though it was agreed that Stephen Mulliner’s name should be added to the list of apologies received. 
Matters Arising:         

No matters arising were raised.
Meeting Notes: 
1. Chairman’s Opening Comments

The chairman welcomed David Round to his first organising group meeting.
2. Discussion of Website and Editorial Control
Doug Chandler (DC) gave an update on the development of the website which had gone live on March 13th as planned. The site is not yet complete and the following actions were agreed:
· There should be an editorial panel to ensure the consistency of the message we are sending through all channels including the website. I was agreed that the panel should include: Lesley Banfield; Doug Chandler; Victoria Leake; Ann Finlayson, Stewart Brown

· When visitors log in they should be asked to give their age, gender and identify the area where they live. It was noted that we should not ask for full post code as this would give access to address information.                                                                           Action DC

· DC was asked to set up a facility as soon as possible to give visitors to the site access to the minutes of meetings of the organising group and the three task groups and other relevant documents such as the Memorandum and articles of HV Ltd, the Memorandum of Agreement with HTC etc.
3. Drop Box
It was agreed that the demonstration of the use of the drop box for emails should be deferred to a later meeting.

4. Presentation to Haslemere Town Council re Wey Hill Car Park
Lesley Banfield reported that she had made a presentation to Haslemere Town Council at their March 14th meeting seeking their support in trying to persuade Waverley Borough Council to withdraw their application to the Secretary of State regarding surfacing of the Wey Hill “fairground” car park. Cyndy Lancaster confirmed that the Council had subsequently decided unanimously to open asset transfer negotiations with WBC in respect of the fairground site and to submit an alternative and much less expensive “holding” proposal for  a temporary re-surfacing of the site ot give HV and the community time to developed a holistic long term proposal. Lesley also noted that a member of the public who attended the meeting had asked where the minutes of meetings of the organising group could be seen and urged that they be put up on the website as soon as possible.
5. Plans for Launch Day
Ann Finlayson outlined the Engagement Group’s emerging Engagement Strategy and reviewed proposals for the layout and content of the displays for launch day. 

The strategy will aim to engage the community as widely as possible to ensure that, at the referendum, the neighbourhood plan will be passed having built maximum involvement, awareness and understanding (i.e. over 50% of those voting vote yes) and ensure that local authority planners accept the legitimacy of the plan in the future.

This will be done by:

Encouraging wide participation in a variety of ways for easy and more difficult target groups in order to:

a) get a community-wide sense of issues, both thematic and by area

b) have a variety of ways for community members to participate in deeper exploration and consensus building around priority issues and solutions

c) check back with community members aspects of the plan

d) encourage as many voters to vote on the plan

Methods

We will do this by working closely with the SG and the Plan the Plan Group, training ourselves, and using a variety of approaches. Suggestions so far have been: photographic competitions, meetings, workshops, displays, launch, flyers, schools projects, area specific meetings, hands-on planning activities, working with existing groups and events, and trialling approaches for harder to reach groups. It will be important as well to ensure consistency of messaging

All activities have to be monitored for attendance and diversity and questionnaires, sign in sheets are the route we will take with this.

 4 stages are envisaged:

1. Developing the initial mandate (done - museum meeting and SG mtgs plus registration)

2. Launch Activities to ensure wider awareness, and volunteering for next steps

3. Community activities to develop issues, ideas and a range of solutions

4. Testing the plan plus the referendum
Ann confirmed that the Engagement Group arere working with the Locality consultants in developing the strategy.

A discussion followed of the plans for the launch day. A proposed layout of the hall on the day was circulated and the suggested content of the various zones was noted and approved.  The following points emerged from discussion.
· The evening of April 26th should be reserved for briefing the volunteers who would man the displays the following day rather than being a preview for VIPs.
· We now urgently need to recruit more volunteers. Stewart Brown undertook to send an update on progress to all those who had indicated a willingness to help at the Museum meeting or subsequently. Ann and Victoria to prepare a list of the volunteering tasks required.
· We need to identify who has responsibility for developing the displays/content of each area.                        Action: Victoria Leake 
There being no other business the meeting closed.
Date of next Meeting:  8:00pm on Tuesday March 26th 

(The venue has subsequently been confirmed as the Town Hall.)
